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Undertake gender-sensitive initiatives to address sexually transmitted diseases, HIV/AIDS and sexual and
reproductive health issues (strategic objective C.3)

Fifteen years after the Fourth World Conference on Women in Beijing, where the international
community reaffirmed women’s human rights and the importance of sexual and reproductive
health, access to prevention information and services remains an urgent issue for women and
adolescent girls.

Female and male condoms are the only effective dual protection methods available that prevent
HIV, sexually-transmitted infections (STIs), and unintended pregnancy. To advance the Beijing
Platform of Action and achieve Millennium Development Goals 3, 5, and 6, both female and
male condoms must be well-programmed and accessible to all people who wish to use them.
This means female condoms must be made as available as male condoms and promoted equally
in the fight against HIV and STIs.

Female condoms, moreover, are of vital importance in that they offer women a tool to initiate
protection and to negotiate condom use. Despite their significance for women’s health, rights,
and empowerment, female condoms remain underfunded, largely inaccessible, and underused
because of a lack of political will and effective programming.

As we build upon commitments made to achieve universal access to reproductive health (MDG
5b), let us commit to the following action steps as we work to fulfill the MDGs and advance the
Beijing Platform for Action:

e Expand access to female and male condoms by dramatically increasing funding for their
purchase, distribution, and program support; and redouble efforts to alleviate high per-
unit costs to consumers, especially for female condoms

e Ensure comprehensive, rights-based programming to facilitate female and male condom
uptake and sustained use

e Involve civil society, especially women’s groups and women living with HIV, in female
and male condom policy and program decision-making, implementation, and monitoring



e Invest in research and development of woman-initiated and controlled prevention
methods, such as additional types of female condoms, microbicides, and vaccines

Female and male condoms are essential in stemming new HIV infections and promoting good
sexual and reproductive health. Furthermore, female condoms are a critical, gender-sensitive
prevention tool that must be made more widely accessible. We must act now to ensure that
women and adolescent girls have all the information and methods at their disposal protect
themselves and lead healthy, productive lives.



